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Dear William, 
 

Thank you for your letter dated 4 December regarding petition P-04-668. 
 

All population-based, pre-symptomatic screening programmes are developed and delivered 
using the best available evidence and are subject to regular review. The UK National 
Screening Committee (UK NSC) provides independent, expert advice to all UK Ministers 
about screening. Population screening programmes should only be offered where there is 
robust, high-quality evidence that screening will do more good than harm and be cost 
effective within the overall NHS budget.  
 
The UK NSC does not currently recommend routine screening for ovarian cancer. However, 
it agreed that screening for ovarian cancer would be reviewed against the agreed criteria for 
the development of national screening programmes, following the publication of the UK 
Collaborative Trial of Ovarian Cancer Screening (UKCTOCS). 
 
The results of the UKCTOCS trial were published on 17 December. They showed that 
screening based on an annual blood test may help reduce the number of women dying from 
ovarian cancer by around 20%. The study also concluded that longer follow-up is needed to 
establish more certain estimates of how many deaths from ovarian cancer could be 
prevented by screening. These future outcomes, together with health economic analyses, 
will assist the UK NSC in its future deliberations about whether to recommend the 
introduction of an ovarian cancer population screening programme. 
 
Best wishes, 
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